
From: Dan <dansthilaire@comcast.net> 

Date: August 26, 2016 at 10:49:37 AM EDT 

To: <DStHilaire@ConcordNH.gov> 

Subject: Fwd: Tallant Rd 

 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: Ben Stephenson <capitalsoccernh@gmail.com> 

Date: August 24, 2016 at 7:45:41 PM EDT 

To: "dansthilaire@comcast.net" <dansthilaire@comcast.net> 

Cc: Benjamin Stephenson <bslses@aim.com>, Ben Stephenson <stephenson@unitil.com> 

Subject: Tallant Rd 

Hi Dan, 

I live at 32 Tallant Rd, which is a dirt Rd.  The conditions of the road are awful.  We have lived 

there for about 4 years now, but owned the property about 7 years.  It seems like it was paved 

years ago, and then converted to a dirt road at some point.  When we were first living here the 

upkeep would be to re-grade the road a couple of times a year by bringing in dirt.  It would hold 

up several months and be fine.  Now it seems that they just scrape the road down and it becomes 

washed out again within weeks.  I would like to see about getting the road paved, as the road 

now is about impassable, three weeks after it was serviced.   

Additionally, last winter we had a fire at our house, and emergency vehicles were unable to 

easily get to our house as they had to drive down an additional half mile to turn around due to the 

sharp angle of the turn.  This also makes it impossible for a bus to make it up our road...our 

daughter was almost hit by a driver going through a bus stop sign last fall because of where the 

bus has to stop.  We have since had to move the bus stop down to the same turn around the fire 

trucks used a half mile away.  I would like to see about widening the turn in for the road so that 

an emergency vehicle is easily able to access the houses on the road.   

I would like to meet with you and show you these two issues for you to bring back to city 

planning.  I know there was a recent grant for paving roads and would like to see this work 

included in these projects.  We certainly do not see a decreased tax rate due to this road, so I 

would expect to have the same roads as anyone else paying Concord taxes.  Please give me a call 

at your earliest convenience. 603-491-3819. 

Ben Stephenson 
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